
MINUTES, COMMUNITY POWER TASK FORCE 
TOWN OF PETERBOROUGH 

 
02-02-2022 

Abbot Board Room, Peterborough Town Library 

Members Present: Tony Cassady, Chair Joel Huberman, Michael Nadeau, Steve 
Walker and Select Board Liaison Bill Kennedy. Members attending remotely via 
Zoom were Dori Drachman, Elaine Holden and Ed Juengst. Also attending via 
Zoom was alternate member Bruce Tucker. 
_________________________________________________________________ 

Prior to the formal beginning of the meeting, Tony was congratulated by the Task 
Force for the hard work and strength of his presentation to the Select Board on 
February 1, 2022. 

Chair Joel Huberman opened the meeting at 4:02 PM. 

1. A brief discussion was held to review yesterday's Select Board meeting when 
the Task Force presented the Plan. Discussion followed regarding a procedure to 
be used for modifying the Plan, in response to suggestions from the public and 
from potential partners.  We agreed that each suggestion from members of the 
public and/or potential partners should be posted to the Task Force, discussed, and 
decided on an individual basis.  At public hearings the Task Force expects to hear 
oral suggestions for changes or modifications.  However, the Task Force would 
request that other suggestions generated at other times be in writing, cite a specific 
concern, and explain the rationale for the suggested change.  Each suggestion 
should be discussed in a full committee meeting and then appropriately acted 
upon. 

2. The Task Force discussed some of the technical reasons that the PUC (Public 
Utilities Commission) rejected submitted plans from two other communities.  The 
helpful suggestions from the PUC were designed to assist those communities’ 
Plans when resubmitted. 

3. The Task Force decided to postpone developing and sharing individual priorities 
for important considerations in choosing an aggregation partner until after Town 
Meeting.  The current focus of the Task Force is educating the public.  On an 
individual basis, however, the Task Force members are expected to continue to 



revise and update their priority list during the months of February through April. 
Following the Town voting on and hopefully approving the Plan in May, the Task 
Force will share their individual lists and begin detailed consideration of the pros 
and cons of each potential partner.  

4. Joel suggested that the Plan sub-committee meet on Friday at 3 PM by Zoom.  
The focus will be to improve wording regarding the procedure to be used for 
selection of a potential partner. 

5. Dori gave a report from the Communications Subcommittee. They met last 
Friday (1-28-2022) on the status and proposed methods of advertising the Survey, 
the Plan, and the upcoming public hearings.  The use of various forms of social 
media was discussed and outlined.  A press release will be generated by the 
subcommittee to advertise the Survey and the public hearings.  The Town will 
generate a public notice about the public hearings. 

6. The next meeting of the Task Force will be at the Peterborough Town Library, 
Wednesday, February 9, 2022, at 4 PM, in the Abbot Board Room. 

Joel made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  It was seconded by Tony and voted on 
at 5:27 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Elaine Holden 


